

Dear Parent/Carer,

Year 11 Centre Assessed Examination (CAE) Results

Year 11 students have now completed their first set of mock examinations. Our learners fulfilled the high expectations needed for this form of assessment and conducted themselves impeccably over the course of the examination period. The way they approached the process speaks of their maturity and willingness to focus on achieving their potential. They deserve real credit.

It is important that the CAEs are marked through a formal and robust process, including standardisation and moderation where appropriate. Thank you for your patience and support during this period.

In this report you will be provided with subject specific information about your child's performance to date. The report consists of 3 grades, these are a current grade, a predicted grade and a target grade. Further information about how these grades are generated is provided below.

Current grade

This grade is based on the CAE completed in November as well as any other components that may have already been assessed such as Non-Exam Assessments (NEA) which contribute to the final grade.

Predicted grade

The predicted grade is a holistic judgement that is made based on the following factors:

- in class assessments
- CAEs
- · applicable NEAs
- homework
- attitudes to learning

We must emphasise that this prediction is based on our current understanding of how learners will be assessed this academic year. It does not take into account the changes to course content and other adaptations. We expect to receive this information at or before 7 February 2022 as stated by The Joint Council of Qualifications (JCQ) and Ofqual.

Ofqual has now shared some information about the Summer 2022 exam. Please use the link below to access this information.

Ofqual Letter to Students

Cont.

Explorer • Scholar • Leader • Collaborator



Target grade

This grade is based on prior performance at Key Stage 2 and 3 as well as other contributory factors such as in class performances and attitudes to learning.

Parents evening is calendared to take place on Thursday 6 January, more information about this event will follow in the coming weeks. During the next half term, we will start our intervention programme for Year 11 learners, identifying who needs extra support following the November CAEs.

If you have any questions please contact exams@holderness.academy

Yours faithfully,

Mr D Wobbaka

Associate Headteacher